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                  UMPIRE’S   WHISTLE
Hi all.
Herewith my report for the junior internationals held in July in Zambia and Port Elizabeth.

The u14’s were successful in their outgoing tour to Zambia. Our SA umpire Andrew Heynes, sent me updated reports on their performance. Umpiring was of good quality, from both Andrew and Henry Beckett(ZAM), together with the match referee Graeme Rae( Zam).

Unfortunately spectator interventions and comments made to umpires whilst umpiring, led to the Zambian umpire, reprimanding their supporters, with harsh warnings of being escorted off the fields, should further derogatory comments be made to the umpires. I am led to believe that this worked, and the rude spectators were taken under control.

The u16 and u21 tournament in PE, was a hard contest of juniors from both sides, doing their best to achieve winner status.

Our SA umpires John Rutherford and James Hackland, together with Australian umpire Colin Parkinson, did daily duty on games.

John Rutherford and James Hackland also umpired the SA veterans games against Zambia, where SA came up as the winners in the veterans tournament.

Umpires met at the end of every days games, to discuss all issues during their duties, as well as items needed for discussion.

John and James, alternated their duties between u16 and u21 games, and Colin Parkinson did all the games for Australia u16 and u21.

We discussed queries from team management of both countries, as well as directives and suggestions to the umpires for the next day’s games.

I met every morning with team managers and coaches, advising them of umpires concerns from the previous days play, and what was needed to happen to ensure games were umpired according to rules.

Every game I made referee sheets of items that needed addressing, as well as in between chukkas, directives and observations, to all the umpires. 

Line outs were and always are an area of concern and no matter how hard umpires try, and continually be requested to sort out, these are a mess- sometimes we get them right but here is our area we should concentrate on- urgently.

The amount of penalties we give away, get immediately converted by the opposition into goals, so we chase to make our wrongs right!!!!

No goals- we missed, would have made our lives easier, but one has to understand the pressures at that time to score a goal.

We got right plenty of things, like tack, bandages and so on, indicating we are now very conscious, that these items give away possession, that we cannot afford.

Wind played a big part over the weekend, as not only did umpires battle to get the ball in straight, players passing was often intercepted by Australia, and in cases where the ball landed on the ground was scooped up by the Aussies.

Horse welfare often delayed horses, when returning from the end of last chukkas, as heart rate monitors sometimes were slow or not reading correctly and so on.

Well done to Dr George Schabort, Leigh Mansfield, Nikki Crook, as well as ALL their horse co-coordinators’, for constantly monitoring horses and attending to every and sundry cut or bruise.

It is unacceptable, that I witnessed, and had daily meetings with horse welfare, on injured horses resulting from spurs.

We as umpires can only monitor on the field during games, misuse of spurs, but hidden underneath is the DEADLY threat of spur misuse.

At morning meetings with managers and coaches, we had heated directives on spurs, and their misuse- we have to be very thankful, we had Dr Schabort’ and his team there.

I am busy with discussions- with Dr Schabort, on the way forward, to ensure we NEVER have a repeat of what I witnessed.

UNACCEPTABLE BEHAVIOUR TOWARDS UMPIRES BY SOME COACHES/MANAGERS AND SPECTATORS- WAS AN EMBARESSMENT FOR SA POLOCROSSE- as no less than 4 times , I had the unfortunate task to address these people, warning of being escorted off the fields, if they continued.

Yes always blame the umpire, because he can do no right, but let me assure you when you point your finger, 3 fingers are pointing back at YOU!

I will NOT tolerate this type of abuse towards umpires, as we have a really difficult job to ensure you and your teammates, are playing according to the rules- then to have people running on to field, dictating to umpires, is incorrect- so I will address these people in the manner they deserve.

As referee, I used a trial on the final day, by having a TMO TV screen hooked up to Shannon Gilson’s live video , and Patrick o Sullivan and Steve Gilson, monitored the game, and I believe this is the way forward for all internationals, and even our top tournaments in SA- it was unbelievable to watch a rerun of an incident, while umpires were deciding the penalty, and gladly umpires did the correct call without consulting the match referee.

I thank all our SA umpires and Australian umpire for their hard efforts and teamwork.

I would like to thank everyone who made these internationals possible, as well as to PE and EP polocrosse for their 100% effort in providing us a venue that was world class.

Fields played very well, in my opinion were very kind on horses.

To all our hosts who hosted the SA umpires and myself, thank you very much for your generous and friendly hospitality - hopefully we can do the same in return one day.

To our PASA executive, and the committee’s who I constantly worked with- well done on great team work.

Gav Flowers

Chief Umpire 
	

	


A BIG THANK YOU TO SAM HEYNES (JUNIOR PRESIDENT), MANAGERS, COACHES, HORSE CO ORDINATORS AND CARERS, DR GEORGE SCHABORT, PE AND EP POLOCROSSE AND HORSE LENDERS, PARENTS AND SPONSORS.  WITHOUT YOUR COMBINED EFFORT, THIS EVENT WOULD NOT HAVE BEEN AS SUCCESSFUL AS IT TURNED OUT TO BE.  AND OUR JUNIORS WOULD NOT HAVE HAD THE EXPOSURE AND EXPERIENCE THEY GAINED FROM PLAYING AT AN INTERNATIONAL LEVEL.
TOUR REPORT FROM THE ZAMBIAN U14 TOUR MANAGER:
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Management Report for Zambia vs South Africa U14 Test Series 2016

It has been my honour and pleasure to have been selected to manage the Zambia V South Africa Under Fourteen Polocrosse tour 2016. I believe that a hugely successful event was held.

It was collectively agreed between both Polocrosse Association South Africa and Zambia Polocrosse Association that in the interest of encouraging lifelong friendships between the players from both countries we would put both teams up in a tented camp at the venue. The camp was erected on Saturday 2 July 2016. It comprised of two Army type Mess Tents, one for each team as well as separate tents for the young ladies playing for each team. We were given additional camping equipment by members of the polocrosse fraternity to allow us to accommodate the management and parents from the visiting South African Team who wished to camp with the teams. Each member of the Zambian team and management were responsible for the comfort of one member of the South African Team. An external caterer was engaged for the duration of the tour, providing three substantial meals a day to teams, management and touring parents.

Zambian Team

Management

Rory Logan -Coach

Matt Mawson -Manager

Horse care - Audrey Logan

Horse care- Lauren Watson

Players

Andrew Mawson (Captain)

Daniel Mawson

Andrew Hall

Umar Patel

Louie Jones

Max Walsh

Lara van der Heide

South African Team

Management

Luke Rauch - Coach

Gavin Cocker- Assistant Coach

Brent Le Roux- Manager

Sally Le Roux- Manager

Horse care- Karen Cocker

Horse care-  Paige Vallee

Players

Josh Le Roux (Captain)

Tayla von Benecke

Trent Cocker

Jake Shaw

Micha van Coller

Istvan Schuch

Robbie Anderson

Tournament officials

Graham Rae- Tournament referee

Andrew Heynes - Referee (South Africa)

Henry Becket - Referee (Zambia)

Kelly Krunauw- Horse Care Overseer

Venue

Lusaka South Country Club. Test Series held in conjunction with domestic tournament. With Tests being the last game of each day.

The funding for this tour was raised in its entirety by generous sponsorship from the Zambian Business community. The support shown to these young players by the Zambian business community has been nothing short of astounding, Special thanks must go to BL&D Plant Hire and Sales for being our Title Sponsor. All advertising for the event was done through social media. 

Despite Zambia having a very young team they proved that they were never out of contention, this is reflected in the results of the three tests. They never gave up the fight and played some thrilling polocrosse. They are a credit to their Country, parents and to themselves. Zambia is extremely proud of these young players. We only loose two players to this age group for next season and we truly hope we can arrange another international tour to take advantage of this . We truly believe they will be a force to reckoned with, within World Polocrosse in this age group.

The South African team, were an absolute pleasure to host. These young players all acquitted themselves in the best possible manner both on and off the field and are a credit to South African Polocrosse. The level of sportsmanship they displayed was heart warming and each and every one of them will be welcomed back to Zambia with open arms. The management team that accompanied the team were a wonderful group of people. I do not believe South Africa Polocrosse could have sent up a better team to manage their players. 

Tour Diary

3 July 2016- The visiting team were collected from Kenneth Kaunda International Airport and transported to venue, where a tented camp had been set up to accommodate both teams and management. Within half an hour of the teams meeting each other they were playing games together, this was spontaneous and set the tone for the rest of the week.

4 July 2016-Pool Horses were walked out by both teams prior to breakfast. The pool draw was done by means of the South African captain drawing from a bag. The first horsed practice took place that afternoon. Each team was allocated one hour. The South African coach and one remaining player were collected from the airport.

5 July 2016-  Horses were walked out and checked by both teams. The teams each practiced on horseback. The rest of the day was spent playing touch rugby etc. 

6 July -  Each team took advantage of their one hour practice slot. After lunch both teams were taken to play "paintball" this turned out to be one of the highlights of the week. This was followed by a short visit to Leopards Hill Polocrosse Club to show our visitors the other Lusaka Polocrosse club.

7 July 2016- Horses walked out. Practice for both teams. The teams were taken to Lilayi Lodge were they spent time at the Game Rangers International Elephant Orphanage. This was followed by lunch at the Lodge and a game drive. We had the official Welcoming cocktail evening, which was attended by the Zambia Polocrosse Association Committee, Teams, sponsors, invited guests and parents.

8 July 2016- Horse Walk out. The first test was played at 15:30 with South Africa coming out winners by 16-15.

9 July 2016- horses walked out. Domestic tournament commenced. At 15:15pm teams took to the field for the second test. South Africa won 17-14

10 July 2016- Horse walked out. The third and final test commenced at 15:30pm after national anthems, which were played by the Zambia Police Band. Zambia won 21-20 Prize giving was held and the following players received prizes.

Test 1

Best no.1 Andrew Mawson (Zambia)

Best No. 2 Jake Shaw  (South Africa)

Best No.3 Micha van Coller (South Africa)

Test 2

Best no.1 Joshua Le Roux (South Africa

Best No. 2 Louie Jones (Zambia)

Best No.3 Andrew Hall (Zambia)

Test 3 

Best no.1 Andrew Mawson (Zambia)

Best No. 2 Istvan Schuch (South Africa)

Best No.3 Robbie Anderson (South Africa)

MVP Zambia Player Andrew Mawson

MVP South Africa Joshua Le Roux

MVP overall Joshua Le Roux

Golden Pony "Baby" ridden by Andrew Mawson and owned by Audrey Logan.

11 July 2016- South Africa team left venue to spend their last day with one of the touring parties family.

12 July 2016- Zambia coach and manager met the South African Team at the airport to say goodbye.

In conclusion, , I believe that we as Zambia have set the bar for how a touring team is looked after by a host nation. That both management teams were an example of how two teams behave towards each other. We never had a single controversial moment between the teams. The horse care was exceptional, as can be seen by the tournament Vets report. That both teams played the game in the true spirit of sportsmanship and that polocrosse was the ultimate winner. 
Yours sincerely,

M.J.Mawson

Matt Mawson

Zambia U14 Tour Manager 2016
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RESULTS FROM THE U16, U21 JUNIOR IN PORT ELIZABETH
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REPORT – JUNIOR INTERNATIONAL TEST SERIES U14 /U16 / U21

 The SA Polocrosse Community, 

It is with great pleasure that I give you feedback on our Junior Polocrosse this year, we started off the season in our Easter Holidays with a Junior Classic with a difference. We consolidated teams of equal strength and this worked well to give every child a chance and dig at a win for their respective team. The kids went away having learnt a lot after our Director of Coaching; Andrew Heynes spent two days prior to the tournament kicking off to run a coaching clinic for the kids, where they spent time with each coach on strengthening various aspects of polocrosse as well as riding skills. 

[image: image8.emf]
Featured: Winners of the A Division at Junior Classic

We were pleased to announce this year three age groups to play in various international in the age groups U14; U16 and U21. This also being the first year of Canterbury’s involvement through SAEF and SASSOC also proved very helpful and rewarding in our economic climate when our Junior Protea Teams all got sponsored a SA Playing Shirt, SA Tracksuit, a kit bag and a cap, which was sponsored for free to all our teams as well as coaches and umpires of those respective teams.
[image: image9.emf]
Featured U16 Team in Canterbury Tracksuit Tops

[image: image10.emf]
Featured: Kit bag for all our SA Junior Teams

The U14’s were invited to play in Zambia and was most definitely rewarding in a win for SA and a good tournament overall. Our invaluable managers Brent & Sally Le Roux arranged sponsorship of flights from Proflight and other sponsors namely Illovo making the tour easier on the parents pockets.

[image: image11.emf]
They played 3 tests over two days, on the first day winning 16-15, the second day losing by one point, 21-20 and the third day taking a win, of 17-13 leaving them winners of the series.
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Featured U14 Team playing in Zambia

A week later we were down in windy PE where our U16’s and U21’s went to battle against Australia, the first day our U16’s lost 28-13, on day two they didn’t do too much better at a score of 10-26 and on the final day 14-26. Our U21’s they did well on Friday winning 28-15, on day two losing 17-29 and then on the final day losing 22-30. Australia taking the win for both age groups. 

The U16 Management team can really be congratulated on rounding up so much sponsorship for their team, sponsors included; AJC Plumbing, GWK, Russell James & Co Inc, Agricare, Thirsti, Colesdale, Agricare, Loco, Coastal Farmers and Shannon Gilson Photography. Shannon you’ve managed to capture so many great action shots and really encapsulate what polocrosse is all about; thank you…

[image: image13.emf]
Featured U21 Team

[image: image14.emf]
Featured U21’s in action, what a pick up Stefan Harris

One thing we can learn from this past test from Australia is how the Aussie’s are real horsemen, they really knew how to ride and really did show us riding our own horseflesh on home soil. Well done to the Aussie’s and we look forward to good competition like this in the future… 

Regards 

Junior President 

Samantha Heynes
VETERANS 2016
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Management Report for Zambia vs South Africa Vets test Series 2016 Port Elizabeth SA 15-16-17 July 2016
It is my privilege this year to be serving PASA as the Vets co-ordinator and have the following to report on my first co-ordinator task

Initially I had tried to set up other triangular series between Zimbabwe, Zambia and South Africa as last done in Bethal in 2012. 

Unfortunately Zimbabwe could not provide a team and so I went ahead to conclude a test series with Zambia.

I contacted Scholtz Nel from Lusaka and we discussed the importance of keeping the Vets tours alive and well. Not only to have a test series but to also grow Veterans Division stronger.

I believe that due to the last veterans test series which was last held in 2012 at Bethal that it was well overdue to rekindle the fire for the veterans division.

Once I had the interest and go ahead from Zambia players I started to put all formalities into place.

I firstly got strong support from PASA President Hannes van Aswegen who signed the official invitation gave full support for us to build the tour. I contacted Anneli van Jaarsveld who was preparing the incoming Australia Junior tour for the U16 and under 21 teams at Port Elizabeth Polo Crosse in Eastern Cape provinces.

I felt if we could slot the Vets tour with the Junior tour in Port Elizabeth we would cover both ends of the Polo Crosse family and through a good venue and location help build the tour to be a better show case for all and maximise marketing our sport and the Veterans Division

Anneli and her team was very supportive and went all out to include us in there program

Ashleigh Shaw, our PASA Secretary really provided an amazing assistance to make sure all bases were covered and all protocol adhered to from start to finish.

With all this effort from the key organisers all was put in place and a solid platform was achieved for the test series

I would personally like to thank Ashleigh Shaw and PASA as well as Anneli and her team

South African Team

Management

Ron Sparrow - Manager

Patrick O’Sullivan - Coach

Horse care – Adele Mulder (for Zambia’s horses)

Horse care – Lucy de Jong (for South Africa’s horses)

Players

Patrick o’Sullivan (Captain)

Steve Gilson

Mike Elston

Ashleigh Shaw

Nicola Rae

Mark Rubin

Nick de Jong

Ron Sparrow

Tournament officials

Gavin Flowers - Tournament referee

James Hacland - Referee (South Africa)

John John Rutherford - Referee (Zambia)

Horses

Each Selected South African Veteran player was asked to provide 3 horses which went into 2 pools

A draw was done and Zambia drew their pool of 12 horses. Zambia were extremely satisfied with the draw and looked after their horse pool with care.

There were no horse injuries or problems and each and every game was played in good sportsmanship and an excellent show case of horse and rider was enjoyed by all

Tour Diary

Program Schedule for Junior and Veteran International 

14 July (Thursday) 

 Breakfast at hotel and at host accommodation. 

07h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

08h30 – Walking horses – All teams except first practice session 

09h00 – 10h00 Vets horse pool draw

11h00 – Zambian veterans practice 

09h00 - 10h00 – Junior Australian teams practice – U16 

10h00 - 11h00 – Junior Australian teams practice – U21 

12h00 - 13h00 – Lunch at PE Polocrosse Club (package bookings) 

13h00 - – Australian teams at leisure 

13h30 - 15h30 – South African veterans practice 

13h30 - 14h30 – Junior South African teams practice – U16 

14h30 - 15h30 – Junior South African teams practice – U21 

16h00 – Umpire Meeting. 2 SA /AUS/ZAM – Clubhouse 

16h15 – Walking horses – all teams 

16h30 – Rug horses 

17h00 – Umpires ,Managers ,Coaches and Captains meeting -Clubhouse 

17h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

18h00 – Official opening function and Welcome Dinner – Dress smart - all competitors to be dressed in their official attire. 

15 July (Friday) - Test Match Day 

 Breakfast at hotel and at host accommodation. 

07h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

08h30 – Walking horses – all teams except first game 

08h00 – Umpire meetings with all delegates from all the teams. 

Tests 

09h00 – South Africa vs Zambia veterans 

11h30 – South Africa vs Australia U16 

13h00 - 14h00 – Lunch for all players and delegates in the food tent 

14h30 – South Africa vs Australia U21 

15h45 – Umpires Meeting 

16h15 – Walking horses – all teams 

16h30 – Rug horses 

17h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

18h00 - 19h00 – Pony masters and South African Welfare officer, Dr George Schabort 

19h00 - Entertainment at PE Polocrosse Club 

16 July (Saturday) 

 Breakfast at hotel and at host accommodation. 

07h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

08h30 – Walking horses – All teams except first game 

08h00 – Umpire meetings with all delegates from all the teams. 

Tests 

09h00 – South Africa vs Zambia veterans 

11h30 – South Africa vs Australia U16 

13h00 - 14h00 – Lunch for all players and delegates in VIP tent 

14h30 – South Africa vs Australia U21 

15h45 – Umpires meeting 

16h15 – Walking horses – all teams 

16h30 – Rug horses 

17h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

18h00 - 19h00 – Pony masters and South African Welfare officer, Dr George Schabort 

19h00 - Entertainment at PE Polocrosse Club

17 July (Sunday) 

 Breakfast at hotel and at host accommodation. 

 07h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

 08h30 – Walking horses – All teams except first game 

 08h00 – Umpire meetings with all delegates from all the teams. 

 Tests 

 09h00 – South Africa vs Zambia veterans 

 11h30 – South Africa vs Australia U16 

 13h00 - 14h00 – Lunch for all players and delegates in VIP tent 

 14h30 – South Africa vs Australia U21 

 15h45 – Umpires Meeting 

 16h15 – Walking horses – all teams 

 16h30 – Rug horses 

 17h00 – Feeding horses – co-ordinators only 

 17h30 - Prize Giving 

Test Scores and Awards

 SA won 26-16, 25-17, 25-11

Individual Awards to:

Best #1 : Mark Rubin SA

Best #2: Anthony Barker Zambia

Best #3: Patrick O’Sullivan SA

Best Lady Player: Ashleigh Shaw SA

Best Mens Player: Patrick O’Sullivan SA

Best rider/horse combo: Patrick O’Sullivan and Dancer SA

Golden Pony Lightning (SA) owned by Adele Mulder and Ridden by Mark Rubin

Sponsors

On behalf of all players in the Veterans Division we would like to express our gratitude to our sponsors for their outstanding support.

Bomber and Trish Nel – Presentation kits and trophies

Gordon Shaw – Allisons Saddlery - Bridles

Janet Flowers – Oakleigh Feeds – Golden pony Blanket

We salute you for what you do for Polo Crosse

In conclusion, I feel that by the combined effort from PASA, Anneli and her team in Port Elizabeth plus the combined effort of all players we have kept the Veterans division not only alive but show cased it with high success a wonderful platform.

Zambians declared it a great success and stated that they will be inviting a return series in September 2017 were they wish to host us in return. 
Yours sincerely,

Ron W Sparrow

South African Vets Co-ordinator

FROM THE SIDELINE …..
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August
1
-
Marius Pretorius

-
Craig Buss

2
-
Shana Beukes

-
Tanya Esson
5
-
Sophie Davis

-
Sophie Hackland
7
-
Amy Fletcher

-
Wayne Bushnell
9
-
Jacquie Minnaar
10
-
Heather Haldane



11
-
Courtney Sparrow



13
-
Lucy De Jong




-
Andrew Lynn



16
-
Garrett Fitton




-
Sven Bunge



17
-
Emma Kean




-
Henry Harris




-
Kathryn Walker




24
-
Robyn Klaasen



25
-
Andrew Davison




-
Samantha Heynes




27
-
Chris James




30
-
Ashleigh Shaw




-
Sydney Du Toit





-
Jason Fletcher





-
Rogan Muirhead





-
Jade Godfrey
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HORSES, etc   
Contact Caron Visser 0835381203
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